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Message from the Board

By Lu Bedard

Yamato is now up to 80 members and the June meeting had 41 people in attendance—just over 50% which is a really great turnout.  I sometimes wonder if we should suspend a meeting or two during the summer “vacation” months, but with such great turnouts it seems we should keep right on having the meetings.

Kudos to Dennis Hawkins for the ladder and lighting for the “demo” table at the last meeting – a big improvement over the existing lighting.  We are hoping that the Women’s Club will provide something permanent with their upcoming budget as the existing lighting is not satisfactory for our type of evening meeting. And then Dennis will not have to lug a ladder and the temporary lighting every month.
Many thanks to Emiko Rosenberg for her “Angel Donation”.  These donations defray one month’s rental cost for the Castro Valley Women’s Club and are fully tax deductible.  We appreciate these donations.

Yamato Bonsai Kai held a board meeting on July 5th.  Highlights of the meeting were:

· Show Chairman’s report including tickets, silent auction, Tokonoma, Vendors, plant name stands, 40 year table, show signage, etc.

· Financial status

· Polo shirts, tee shirts, hats – commemorating the clubs 40th anniversary

· Club Logo - will remain the same

· National Bonsai Museum

· 40 Year table for the show

· Annual Membership Fee

We will report on these items at the July meeting.
On a sad note, long time Yamato member Delores Smith of Las Vegas passed away recently. She faithfully supported the club even after moving to Las Vegas and she will be missed by all who knew her.

At The Next Club Meeting…
On Tuesday, July 15th, Uchida sensei will do a demonstration in the Kengai style (cascade style).   Don’t miss this club meeting event.

Place: Castro Valley Women's Club,        

18330 Redwood Road, Castro Valley, CA  

  Note:  All Club Meetings start at 7:00 PM.
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Sensei  Uchida’s  Notes
By Johnny Uchida
Dear Member.  Hot, hot, hot, make sure you water.  It’s better to give lots of water.  Trees need the water (moisture) or they will not develop the fine roots. Remember when it is hot and there is any wind, trees really dry out fast so be attentive to the watering.  It’s very important.
The weekend of July 12-13 is the Southern Alameda County Buddhist Church (SACBC) 46th Annual Bazaar.  (Location is 32975 Alvarado-Niles Rd., Union City, CA).  I will have a small display each day and there will be a demo each afternoon.   Come out and support the event if you can.

See you at the meeting next week.  Thank you.
Yamato Bonsai Kai – 2008 Board
	President – Jack Ellis

Vice Pres. – Lu Bedard

Secretary – Karen Paulos

Treasurer – Dagmar Bedard
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Yamato Fall Show – Update
By Tony Hayworth, Show Chairman  
This year is the 40 year anniversary of Yamato Bonsai Kai (club) and our 37th annual show.  Let’s all work on our favorite trees so they can be in the best shape possible at show time.

Set up for the show is on Friday 17 October, beginning in the morning so, for those that need to, you might want to ask the boss for the day off ahead of time.  We will do set up of the room and then set up of the trees.  It’s a fun day if everyone pitches in. Please plan for the day off and come and help set up the show.   More details to follow as we get closer to the event.
Each month between now and the show I will spotlight committee work for the Fall Show. This month we will spotlight the Yamato Plant Sales led by Dennis Hawkins and Ticket Production & Ticket Rules lead by Lu Bedard.

Plant Sales – Dennis Hawkins will lead the setup and oversee the annual Yamato plant sales event.  This will require several core team members and helpers for manning the tables each day.  We need at least three people active in this area at all times.

Club members are invited to bring in trees and other bonsai related items for sale.  Member/owners get 80 percent of the sale; the club general fund receives 20 percent.  This is a perfect time to move any products onto others if you are over stocked and need to free up some shelf space.  
All trees must be tagged and a log provided before the trees can be accepted into the sales area.

Rules for the Annual Yamato Plant Sales event

1. Member seller must tag their own trees.
2. Items for sale must have an inventory control sheet.

3. No trees in hallways or doorways at anytime.

4. Club take is 20%.

5. Members wishing to list tree and donate more than 20% are welcome to do so.
Other

Dennis has the tag inventory and is working on a new control sheet.  We will review the tag and inventory log procedures at the September club meetings and in future newsletters.

Ticket Production & Ticket Rules – Lu Bedard is the leader of this committee. Please give Lu your support to make this area a success this year.  The following detail is decided thus far and we will keep you posted on other information as the show draws near.

There will be a pre-sale period for show tickets.  They are yellow for Saturday and green for Sunday.  Tickets cost $5.00 each and entitle the holder to admission to the show and one entry for the Grand Prize tree drawing from that day’s demonstration and the additional door prize drawings.  Winners of the door prizes must be present to win.  The winner of the Grand Prize tree does not need to be present to win.

Club members do not need to purchase a ticket to enter the show, but must purchase a ticket in order to be included in the Grand Prize drawing and any additional Door Prize drawings.   

At the next club meeting Lu will have tickets available for those club members that wish to support the pre-sales event.  If you are not at the next club meeting, we will mail tickets to your home.  We ask and encourage you to participate in pre-sales, but it remains optional. This is a key revenue source for the club. Club members can of course purchase pre-sales tickets for themselves or sell them to friends and neighbors.  

Tickets and other Terminology

Grand Prize Demo – The tickets sold (either pre-sale or at the event) are for the trees from Sensei’s demo.  One tree from Saturday (yellow ticket) and one from Sunday (green ticket).  Winners of the Grand Prize trees do not need to be present to win.

Additional Door Prizes – Your Grand Prize ticket also gives you a chance to win that day’s additional door prizes.  Winners of additional Door Prizes must be present to win. 

Notes:

1. Demo will start each day at 1:30 PM.  Grand prize ticket will be the first ticket drawn by Sensei at the conclusion of the demo.

2. Club members are not required to purchase tickets for admission.     

3. Members wishing to purchase Grand Prize Demo tickets may do so via normal customer/guest procedures.

4. All tickets not sold during the pre-sales event and not purchased by a club member need to be returned to Lu Bedard on or before 17 October.  This is to ensure we have enough tickets on hand to sell at the event.  

5. Please return all pre-sale monies with ticket stubs and any unsold tickets to Lu on or before 17 October (before day 1 of the event).

Yamato Fall Show – Update    Continued
Yamato Bonsai Kai

37th Annual

Bonsai Exhibition & Demonstration

Saturday, October 18, 2008   10:00AM to 5:00PM
Sunday, October 19, 2008   10:00AM to 4:00PM
CENTENNIAL HALL

22292 Foothill Blvd
Hayward California

Demonstrations beginning each day at 1:30PM by           Johnny Uchida, with Mike Baker and Tony Hayworth

Show Setup is on Friday October 17th from 09:00AM.  All Show Trees need to be at the hall no later than 5:30PM for exhibition setup consideration.
Committee Assignments & Contacts

Please ask any committee leader what you can do to help.  We need volunteers to get the job done.  

	Committee
	Leader

	Show Chairperson
	Tony Hayworth

	Hall Arrangements & Vendors
	Jack Ellis

	Advertising
	Jack Ellis

	Tickets

(admission & consolation prizes)
	Lu Bedard

	Hospitality 

(kitchen & serving room)
	Sandy Barron & Emiko Rosenberg

	Demo
(Saturday & Sunday)
	Johnny Uchida

	Setup and Take Down

(Friday / Sunday)
	Alan Hightower



	Yamato Plant Sales
	Dennis Hawkins

	Workshops

(sensei lead morning workshops)
	Mike Pistello



	Silent Auction
	Karen Paulos; Michael Butler

	Transportation

(storage / Tree – pickup & return)
	Richard Paulos; Thee Kole

	Front Desk 

(greeting; tickets; literature handouts)
	Linda Godbier

	Room & Table Layout
	Michael Baker

	Raffle Sales

(just before and during demo)
	Kathy Ide

	Security
	Tony Hayworth 

	Door Prize 

(organize consolation prizes for after demo each day)
	(Open)  T. Hayworth (acting)




Contact Tony for any of the open committees or other assignments.  We need volunteers to get the job done.  
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Check List… things to do!

(  Volunteer for a committee
(  Signup to bring a food dish – one for each day

(  Signup for a Workshop with Sensei

(  Review your tree with Sensei – sometime before show

(  Prepare/clean your pots and redo your top-soil

(  Have a dai (a stand) for each tree you bring
(  Come to Friday Setup, as early as you can – pitch in

(  All trees to Setup Event by 5:30 PM on 17 Oct

(  Prepare and bring a food dish for each day by 11AM (or make a cash contribution to Hospitality Chairperson or the Club Treasurer before hand)

(  Attend each day (as much as you can) and wear your Yamato colors (hapi coat, Yamato shirts, Pins, etc.)

( Bring your camera / have fun

(  Sunday breakdown – begins AFTER 4:00PM.  Be prepared to pickup your trees and other belongings

(  _______________________________________
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Club Demo Schedule – 2008
The following activities are planned for this year: 
August 19 – Kusamono Bonsai Planting (accent plants) Continued hot weather watering is very important.

September 16 – Demonstration “show time” preparing show tree.  Bring plant in to meeting for checkup.
October 21 – Meeting after the show.  Talk about show demos.  We will do repotting of California Juniper & Black Pine.

November 18 – Demonstration “Fukinagashi”  (Windswept Style).

December 16 – Demonstration flowering bonsai.  Talk about dormant spraying and winter care. 
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Bonsai Basic

By Tony Hayworth 
July and for the rest of the summer it is a great time to enjoy your bonsai.  As summer comes your trees will start to settle down and not develop (throw out) so much new growth.  Stay on top of your shaping and don’t let your deciduous trees send out long shoots of new growth.  If you need the length for a new style it is the only reason to let it go wild.  Otherwise, after 2 or 3 internodes you should trim it back.  Do not be afraid to trim back your bonsai.  If you do not overcome this fear, your trees will not be in proper shape and it will be difficult to call them bonsai.

The weather has been very hot this week as I write the newsletter.  Stay on top of your watering or you may very well lose a tree or two under these conditions!!
This month continues to be a good month to pinch for shape. As it gets warmer, do not perform any direct overhead watering during the heat of the day. Avoid late evening (after dark) watering as it promotes unwanted pests and other negative conditions.  And unless you have some sort of extreme emergency, July is not a month for repotting.  Feeding each month is important.
The 2-needle pine maintenance (de-candling and trimming) should be all done now.  If you are tardy, you might still try it through the end of the month or your next chance is in late October.

Remember to rotate your trees on the benches in your display and growing areas.  It you do not do this you will end up with strong branches facing the sun and weak branches (and growth) in the non-sun facing sides.  Bugs and disease like the weak sides so be aware.
Look carefully for those hungry pests. Stay on top of it and use slightly diluted formulas of pesticides so as not to damage your trees.
Please consider some of the following tasks this month.

Wiring – any wire left on from last summer (and before) must be thoroughly checked at this time.  Our trees are well into their growing patterns for this year and could be in danger from over tight wiring.  Take a good look if you want to avoid wire marks.  Conifers are more forgiving… but your maples and other deciduous trees will not be so forgiving.  Wire marks will show on these trees for, well, probably forever. Cut the wire off before you have a problem.

Shimpaku - Now is a good time to check your shimpaku.   Take a water hose to them and wash out all the yellowing growth from in between the branches and foliage areas. Over the next month or so is also a good time to work on jin and shari areas of your junipers.

As it continues to be dry, please pay attention to your trees and their watering needs and don’t let them suffer.
I know it is hard to understand all the instructions and all the names, the styles, etc… it does take some time.  But fundamentally you must pick up your scissors and know the fundamentals of pruning (cutting and shaping) for the particular type of tree you own.  I am here to encourage you, so do not be afraid to ask me questions.  
Bonsai Tip:  For this month, “Trimming and Pruning”.  Pay attention as the month progresses to your older and mature deciduous trees.  Once the new shoots on these trees stop growing, it is then the right time to cut them back into proper shape.  Use your sharp and clean scissors and cut back to two or three leaf pairs. Make sure to balance the density evenly but perhaps having the top half of the tree thinner than the bottom.

Pinching is great for junipers.

Continue to do your wire checks if you have any remaining wire on the tree from last year.

Take the time to make and write down a Fertilizing schedule for the rest of the year.  You have so many trees now and it is hard to remember everything!  Do you try to do all fertilizing on one weekend during the month or do you spread the task out evenly over the month by types of trees and ratios of fertilizers?  Do what is best for you and your schedule, but please have one.

Remember… keep your eye on Bonsai.

See you at the next club meeting.

Email   bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net    
Phone   510-471-9238     evenings
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
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2008 GSBF Convention 

Don’t forget the GSBF 2008 Convention this year in Modesto.  It is just a hop, skip and a jump for us here in Northern California.  Please think seriously about attending this event as there is always so much going on and oh so very much to learn. See you there.  
See the “Calendar of Events” section of this newsletter for more details.
Coming Club Events This Year
Always popular is our annual winter/holiday Dinner Party!    It will be in early December – details to follow.
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Holiday Party – Dec 2007  (Picture by Bruce Crater)
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GSBF Calendar of Events

(For a more complete list, please refer to Golden Statements calendar of events or visit the web site at www.gsbf-bonsai.org).  Some nearby scheduled events are:

August 23-24

Santa Rosa, CA
Redwood Empire Bonsai Society 25th Annual Show

Santa Rosa Veterans Memorial Building

1351 Maple Ave., Santa Rosa, CA. 
September 20-21

San Mateo, CA

San Mateo Bonsai Club 45th Annual Show

Central Park Recreation Center, 50 E. 5th Ave, San Mateo
September 27th
San Jose, CA

Midori Bonsai Club 47th Annual Show

Northside Community Center, 488 N. 6th Street, San Jose (Japantown)
October 11-12

Oakland CA.

East Bay Bonsai Society 47th Annual Show

Lakeside Garden Center, 666 Bellevue, Oakland, Ca. 
October 30-November 2                                                        Modesto, California
Golden State Bonsai Federation: Convention XXXI at the Doubletree Hotel Modesto and the Modesto Centre Plaza, 1150 Ninth Street.  Featured headliners are Boon Manakitivipart, Martin Schmalenberg, and Tak Shimazu.  Enjoy Exhibits, Demonstrations, Workshops, Vendors, Field Trips, Design Contest, Critiques, Raffles & Auctions, and Banquet.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Yamato Classifieds

Notice:   if you want to advertise something in this space, please compose your text and contact the Newsletter Editor (Tony Hayworth).
Bonsai and Pre-Bonsai For Sale - I have many bonsai and pre-bonsai material for sale.  I am overstocked and want to move this material to a good home.  Is that you?  I have a few pots for cheap too!  Contact Tony Hayworth early for best selection.  
Phone: 510-471-9238 (home) 510-289-5731 (mobile) or   bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net 
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Celebrations This Month …
A very Happy Birthday to: 
2nd – Robert Fujimoto

23rd – Ilana Will 

Happy Anniversary and many more years to come:

1st – Linda & Tom Godbier
1st – Mike and Vicci Baker 
9th – Howard & Ilana Will

11th – Les & Ozma Ferren
17th – Jack & Gayle Ellis
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Refreshments 

Thanks to those who brought something to share at last month’s meeting.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Contact Us

If you need to mail anything to the club in general, please send to: 

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

If there is anything you would like to contribute or comment on regarding the newsletter, contact the editor, Tony Hayworth, at bonsaicho@sbcglobal.net 
If you have moved, or changed your email address, please notify Yamato Bonsai Kai, so that we may update our contact and mailing list information.   Thank you.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

YAMATO BONSAI KAI
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